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Re: Leaving Certificate Results 2022 
  
Dear Parent/Guardians, Students, 
I hope that you are well and that you have had an enjoyable summer.  
You will be aware that Leaving Results are due to be released on Friday 2nd September.  
The State Examination Commission have confirmed that Leaving Certificate results will only be 
available to candidates through the Candidate Self-Service Portal (CSSP) and will not be available 
to be distributed from schools.  
 
Students may access results through the Candidate Self Service portal (CSSP) on Friday 2nd 
September from 10am. 
 
The school is aware that arrangements do not allow for the tradition of students celebrating the 
receiving of results with teachers and classmates. Students, having received their results through 
the online portal, wishing to come to the school, may do so after 12.00pm on Friday. 
 
The school’s guidance counsellor Mr. Hendrick will be available on Friday and over the coming 
weeks, to meet and deal with any query you may have in relation to you results and future 
options. Please contact Mr Hendrick AdrianHendrick@luskcc.ie to arrange an appointment. 
 
Please find in the pages enclosed SEC letter to candidates including key dates and stages following 
the issue of results including access to data, viewing of script and appeals. 
All queries relating to appeals and viewing of scripts can be directed to Mr Kiely 
EoinKiely@luskcc.ie  
 
We wish the Sixth Year Class 2022 the very best of luck with your results tomorrow.  
 
Go n-éirí libh,  
 

 
Pat Cole 
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Dear Candidate, 

The 2022 Leaving Certificate results are due for release to candidates through the Candidate Self-
Service Portal at 10 am on Friday 2 September.  You are aware that the date for the issue of the 
results this year is later than would be the case in a normal year; there were a number of reasons for 
this. There was a deferred sitting of the Leaving Certificate examinations in July for students unable 
to sit examinations in the main sitting in June due to serious accident, injury or illness; close family 
bereavement, or Covid-19.  With increased numbers of candidates, there was a requirement for 
increased numbers of examiners and this was challenging this year.  A further significant factor is 
that in announcing the arrangements for the 2022 Leaving Certificate examinations, a commitment 
was given by Government that the outcomes will, on aggregate, be no lower than the outcomes in 
2021.  This work is currently underway and giving effect to this commitment requires time for 
detailed analysis of the marking outcomes, implementation of any adjustment, and quality assurance.  

We are contacting you at this time to update you on a number of key dates that will be important to 
you in the coming weeks as they relate to the viewing of scripts and the appeals processes.  You 
should take note of these important dates as the timelines will all be strictly applied.  

Leaving Certificate 2022: Key Results, Viewing and Appeal Dates 

Service in School  Candidate Self Service Portal (CSSP)  
Leaving Certificate Results  

  

10 AM Friday 2 September  10 AM Friday 2 September  

Access to Data –  

Candidates will see their marks 
including for each component. .   

  12 PM Tuesday 6 September  

Application to View Scripts    LC Online Application available only 

Opens: 5 PM, Tuesday 6 September  

Closes: 8 PM Wednesday 7 September  

The LCA application to view scripts will be 
via email .  The same timeline will apply  

 
Viewing of Scripts   

  

Scripts in subjects which were Marked 
Manually – 

Candidates assigned to one of three 
sessions on Saturday 10 September   

Scripts in subjects Marked Online* 

  



 

 

Coimisiún na Scrúduithe Stáit  
State Examinations Commission  

Corr na Madadh, Baile Átha Luain, Co. na hIarmhí, 
N37 TP65  

Cornamaddy, Athlone, Co. Westmeath, N37 TP65  
Teileafón: +353-90-644 2702. Gréasán: 

www.examinations.ie. 
 

 
 

                                                   

* there are some exceptions 
which will be detailed in the 
Candidate Information Guide to 
Results & Appeals 

1. Session 1.  9 AM – 11 AM 

2. Session 2. 12 PM – 2 PM  

3. Session 3. 3 PM – 5 PM   

Online access to view between 9 am 
Saturday 10 September and 12 pm on 
Sunday 11 September.  

Application to Appeal   Opens: 9 AM Saturday 10 September  

Closes: 12 PM Monday 12 September 
Appeals Results  Schools Portal- Date to be confirmed CSSP - Date to be confirmed. 

 

The timelines this year for candidates to apply to view scripts and to lodge their appeal applications 
are very short and the deadlines will be strictly applied.  This is essential to ensure that the remaining 
stages of the appeal process can be completed as quickly as possible.  The SEC will not accept late 
applications.  Until such time as the number of appeals is known, it is not possible to commit to a 
specific timeframe for the issue of the appeal results.  Every effort will be made to process appeals as 
quickly as possible. Candidates will be notified of this date as soon as possible.    

The State Examinations Commission (SEC) is committed to providing clear and timely information to 
candidates about the examinations.  You will receive a detailed Candidate Information Guide to Results & 
Appeals which will be emailed to all candidates and published on the SEC’s website in advance of the issue 
of results on Friday, 2 September.  Detailed subject by subject information will be provided in the Candidate 
Information Guide to your Results by Subject which will be published on https://www.examinations.ie on 
Monday 5 September to facilitate those who intend to access their marks including their individual 
component marks.    

You will find information about the services provided by the SEC on our website. If you need to contact us, 
the email address for candidate enquiries is candidateportal@examinations.ie  and our phone number is 090-
6442702.  At the time of the issue of the results a Candidate Helpline will be available. Details of this will be 
provided to you.   

Yours faithfully 

Richard Dolan 

Director of Operations 

State Examinations Commission 
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